
    Mission News – January & February 2020 

(please try to use prayer guides daily) 
 

MONDAY – Today, please remember and pray for our partnership in Ghana with 
the Rt. Rev. Matthias Medadues-Badohu, Bishop of the Diocese of Ho, our 
Companion Diocese. Currently, the average literacy rate in Ghana stands at 
58%. Only 60% of all Ghanaians have been educated at any point in their life, no 
matter which level they reached. Although rates have climbed steadily in the last 
decade, the culture of reading has not grown at the same speed. Most students 
will only read when required to by their course of study. Pray Ghanaians will 
break this trend through regular Bible reading and also for Christian publishers to 
produce books that will equip the church. Pray also for those developing non-
literate scripture engagement and discipleship resources. 
 

TUESDAY – Caleb Tse (InterVarsity Christian Fellowship Atlantic) no longer 
works as staff with IVCF on the UNBSJ campus. He moved to Toronto in 
September where he is attending Tyndale and is pursuing a counselling degree. 
Please pray for Caleb that his studies will be profitable in better equipping him for 
ministry. As a result of Caleb’s departure, IVCF Atlantic has decided to allow the 
InterVarsity group at UNBSJ to go dormant for now. Please pray with InterVarsity 
for passionate students and graduates who are interested in working or 
volunteering with a student group at UNBSJ in future. Pray, too, for wisdom for 
Tom Pettigrew, Atlantic IVCF Director, regarding next steps and 
staffing/resource needs in the Atlantic.   

WEDNESDAY – Matt & Chaundra Eagar (Mission Aviation Fellowship, 
Uganda) write, “Could you please pray for Every Village Ministries in South 
Sudan (http://everyvillage.org/radio)? Last week we flew them and 5000 
handheld radios up to South Sudan where they will distribute the radios to the 
local communities around their radio stations. These radio stations broadcast 
Christian content on a daily basis...potentially reaching 35000 people with the 
gospel!  Also, please continue to pray for endurance, patience and compassion 
for the workers of the various aid and relief organizations in the refugee camps in 
Uganda... Praise for improvement in Charlee’s (daughter) health. She is still 
having occasional mini seizures in the mornings but they have drastically 
reduced in intensity and frequency. We will be seeing a neurologist here in 
Kampala in the coming weeks and hope to be able to stop the seizures 
completely without having to add more medication.” 

THURSDAY – Charlie & Betty Ritchie (Navigators in Vietnam) ask for our 
prayers for the sale of Happy Heart Cafe in Danang as most of their ministry is 
now in Ho Chi Minh City making it difficult to manage the cafe from HCMC and to 
keep up with the costs involved with owning it. Please pray for the right person to 
take it over as they are most concerned that the deaf and handicapped 
employees are taken care of with this transition. In HCMC Charlie and Betty are 
working with several community development projects, supporting house groups 
(one is a group of about 25 new believers who escaped from a Vietnamese cult), 

http://everyvillage.org/radio


counselling and running discipleship classes. Two personal requests are for their 
financial support which has been dropping and for increased fluency for Betty in 
Vietnamese. News Flash: Happy Heart Cafe has been sold. 

   

FRIDAY – Reed & Linda Fleming (Threshold Ministries Street Hope Saint 
John) share the following with us: “We are praising God for: (1) The volunteers 
who put on our Christmas meals: the folks of Surge Basketball, and Bob McVicar 
and his Coffee Club. (2) All those offering time, talent and treasure for our new 
project Threshold House. (3) Continued praise for the healing Reed received for 
his chronic back pain. It is a new lease on life! (4) For the happy and peaceful 
times at our Drop In and the attention people pay to “A Word From Our Sponsor”. 
(5) Another successful ‘Recovery Workshop’. We ask prayer for: (1) God’s 
continuing provision for Threshold House. (2) Our plans to offer a Freedom in 
Christ series. (3) Starting in January a small group of us will be taking a 10 week 
online course ‘Zume’ which is training in Evangelism. That together we might 
more effectively reach out with the Good News of Jesus.” 

 

SATURDAY – Reverends Rod & Lisa BrantFrancis (Parish of Tyendinaga, All 
Saints Church) send us their greetings and request our prayers for the following: 
(1) Safety in travel as there are few days when they are not in their vehicle 
travelling somewhere between Belleville and Kingston. (2) A better relationship 
between the parish of Tyendinaga and the Diocese of Ontario. Communication 
has not been happening effectively, or at all, and this has resulted to a sense of 
alienation. (3) A growing involvement with neighbouring churches who are “a bit 
afraid to worship with the Anglicans!” (4) God’s provision as their financial year 
ends. (5) The new church web page to be up soon and the old one taken down. 
(6) The Holy Spirit to refresh and guide Rod and Lisa in leadership. 
 
SUNDAY – Jonathan Clarke (National Director, Threshold Ministries) reports 
that two praiseworthy happenings occurred in recent months. The first was a 
mission weekend in Chisasibi, a Cree First Nation Community on the Eastern 
Shore of James Bay this past September that he, Catherine Murkin and Agnes 
Flam conducted on the Father’s Heart. “We had salvation, healing and 
deliverance from addictions” among the 200 people who attended. A second 
cause for rejoicing was the Cafe Church on the Lakeshore in Toronto run by 
Bruce Smith in a coffee shop called “Big Guys Little Coffee Shop”. Evenings 
include prayer times as members gather around hurting friends to pray over 
them. Jonathan’s big prayer item for the next year is for Threshold House which 
will be located at National Office on 105 Mountain View Drive in Saint John. 
Threshold House will provide transitional housing and supportive Christian 
community for men coming from recovery programs. Presently, funds are being 
raised “to convert the whole top floor to rooms and ablution facilities to house the 
men”. Please join them in praying for this major initiative.    


